
          
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you a happy, resilient, safe and successful fortnight ahead. 

Kind regards, Sonia and staff. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Please see Term 4  

Calendar draft #2.  

Each fortnightly  

Newsletter will have  

new events added so  

please check regularly. Thank you!        
  

 *In 2024 we have a student who has a severe allergy to NUTS! 

We will need to do our best to be a NO NUTS school, as our students mix 

with and play with each other across the school day. Our junior school 

Buddies will meet for learning activities with our senior school Buddies.  

Thank you sincerely for considering the safety of our students as you 

choose what food is placed in your child’s daily snack and lunch box. 

Thursday 10th October 2024 Term 4 Week 1 

 

Clunes Primary School 

Newsletter  

“Golden Past, Bright Futures” 
Canterbury Street, Vic. 3370 
Telephone (03) 5345 3182 

Email: clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 
We learn. We show respect. 

 We are safe. 

 

 

 BREAKFAST CLUB-  😊 

THURSDAYS  & FRIDAYS! 

What has gone home? 
The following notes/items 

have been sent home with 

students. 

ENERGY 

BREAKTHROUGH 

(YEAR 6 Students) 

NOTES -  8/10/2024 – 

DUE FRIDAY 11th 

OCTOBER 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tammy Brand is our 

new School Bus 

driver. 

Bus phone number- 

0492 948476 

2024 Parent/ Guardian/ 

Caregiver Survey   

37% of our Clunes PS 

participants (27 respondents) 

completed the annual Survey 

this year. Thank you!  

Our Survey participants Raffle 

will be drawn at this coming 

Monday’s Assembly.  

If you’ve not added your 

name to the list at the Office 

please contact the Office asap 

to add your name to the draw.  

 

Ethan is munching away on fruit as part 

of our commitment to being a Health 

Promoting School. Thank you parents 

and carers for providing your child/ 

children with a fruit snack daily to eat at 

our 10am Fruit Snack time. 

 There are lots of lost unnamed uniform 

items in the Lost Property Basket!  

Please regularly rename all items including 

HATS & plastic containers! Thank you! 

 

  

mailto:clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fdunrankinps%2Fstatus%2F1033913643665117185&psig=AOvVaw00v9VQyhnMk7OMiA0JL1Iu&ust=1611905018594000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=2ahUKEwi6ydChjL7uAhU7_TgGHQpuAwUQjRx6BAgAEAc
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    Japanese Assistant at Clunes PS – Sensei Kaede SATO   

Host families are still required for portions of Term 4.    Thank you to those families who 

have offered to share their Australian family way of life with Kaede. We have had offers for a couple 

of one week blocks and a couple of weekends so far. Thank you! 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
FOR TERM 4  

Our School Values Awards focus on: 

We Learn                                  We Show Respect                              We are Safe 

Our Term 4 You Can Do It focus is:                     Our Resilience Project foci are:  

Confidence                                       Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness                                            

Prep /1D – 1/2MJ-  

2 /3P – 4 /5S –  

5/6B –  Bus travel Award-  

Performing Arts-  

Visual Arts-  

 
Principal’s Award- from Term 3- Hayden, 
Tommy & Charlie R 

Physical Education-  

Choir- Royal Sth Street Competition 

participants from Term 3 – Lucy & Evie C 

LOTE-Japanese- 
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CLUNES SHOW 

       It is almost time for the annual Clunes Show!          
Saturday 16 November! 

 
 
 

School Council, together with help from parents and staff, is again running the Luncheon Pavilion, where 
Morning and Afternoon Tea and lunch will be provided to show patrons. 

This has been a very successful fundraiser for the school over many years. 
 

HELP!! HELP!! 
Parents are asked to help the school in this community and fundraising venture for the school! 

If you are able to help on the day – preparing food and serving our customers, please leave your name 
and the time of day for which you would be available at the school office, or return the slip at the 

bottom of this page/ complete the Roster Form and return it to school. 
 

We need helpers to prepare the Luncheon Room and make sandwiches from 8.00am onwards. 

Further assistance on the day in the kitchen, plating lunches, making teas and coffees together with selling 
cakes, sandwiches, would be greatly appreciated. 

The day usually finishes about 4.00/ 4.30pm.  
 

We particularly need helpers from 8:00am to make sandwiches and prepare plates and then again between 
11.00am and 1.30pm to cope with the lunch time rush. 

 
CAN YOU HELP WITH DONATIONS? 

 
School Council is also seeking support from our parents with a request for the donation of small cakes (no 

cream, please) or slices or scones on the day. Please list the ingredients. 
These cakes, slices, scones can be left at the school office on the Friday, or delivered to the pavilion at the 
show grounds in Service Street on the Saturday morning. 

 
We would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible so that we can put our helper roster 

together. 
Thanks everyone in anticipation of your support.       

          

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Preferred Time:-        Name 
 

8:30am – 10:30am                …………………………………………………………………… 

 

10:30am – 12:30pm              …………………………………………………………………… 

 

12:30pm – 2:30pm                …………………………………………………………………… 

 

2:30pm – 4:30pm                  …………………………………………………………………… 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.beechworthbakery.com/files/images/OurProducts/Recipe/08Orange%26Almond.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.beechworthbakery.com/content.aspx?content%3DOrange%20and%20Almond%20Cake%20Slice&usg=__c7uMUAigxf67ZZKYFiLa_mWjrek=&h=215&w=328&sz=11&hl=en&start=6&zoom=1&tbnid=Cwa_dowwEGIpIM:&tbnh=77&tbnw=118&ei=WWDETsfqL-KgmQXO9uz3Cg&prev=/search?q%3Dslice%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://cdn.taste.com.au/images/recipes/sfi/2004/03/7678.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.taste.com.au/recipes/7678/classic%2Bcupcakes&usg=__Obf5rXGQxr-QoXYzOKEMU9rWR0c=&h=242&w=364&sz=34&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&tbnid=eQ2WaYejjArlzM:&tbnh=80&tbnw=121&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://annychih.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/12/09.12.06-Red-Velvet-Cupcakes.JPG&imgrefurl=http://annychih.com/round-trip-usa/yum-yum-yum-in-my-tum-tum-tum/&usg=__Wh8TM4HvTeZ0IocieVElDAOSF8M=&h=450&w=600&sz=311&hl=en&start=13&zoom=1&tbnid=rNQJdRi_zERwWM:&tbnh=101&tbnw=135&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.thecook.com.au/pic/mars-bar-slice-a.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.thecook.com.au/recipe/mars-bar-slice&usg=__H7wtYfmR8ONTEHRbfV1HmWn1X34=&h=274&w=350&sz=11&hl=en&start=3&zoom=1&tbnid=1I93xL0IBnQZNM:&tbnh=94&tbnw=120&ei=WWDETsfqL-KgmQXO9uz3Cg&prev=/search?q%3Dslice%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://cdn.taste.com.au/images/recipes/sfi/2004/03/7678.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.taste.com.au/recipes/7678/classic%2Bcupcakes&usg=__Obf5rXGQxr-QoXYzOKEMU9rWR0c=&h=242&w=364&sz=34&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&tbnid=eQ2WaYejjArlzM:&tbnh=80&tbnw=121&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.beechworthbakery.com/files/images/OurProducts/Recipe/08Orange%26Almond.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.beechworthbakery.com/content.aspx?content%3DOrange%20and%20Almond%20Cake%20Slice&usg=__c7uMUAigxf67ZZKYFiLa_mWjrek=&h=215&w=328&sz=11&hl=en&start=6&zoom=1&tbnid=Cwa_dowwEGIpIM:&tbnh=77&tbnw=118&ei=WWDETsfqL-KgmQXO9uz3Cg&prev=/search?q%3Dslice%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://cdn.taste.com.au/images/recipes/sfi/2004/03/7678.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.taste.com.au/recipes/7678/classic%2Bcupcakes&usg=__Obf5rXGQxr-QoXYzOKEMU9rWR0c=&h=242&w=364&sz=34&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&tbnid=eQ2WaYejjArlzM:&tbnh=80&tbnw=121&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.thecook.com.au/pic/mars-bar-slice-a.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.thecook.com.au/recipe/mars-bar-slice&usg=__H7wtYfmR8ONTEHRbfV1HmWn1X34=&h=274&w=350&sz=11&hl=en&start=3&zoom=1&tbnid=1I93xL0IBnQZNM:&tbnh=94&tbnw=120&ei=WWDETsfqL-KgmQXO9uz3Cg&prev=/search?q%3Dslice%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://annychih.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/12/09.12.06-Red-Velvet-Cupcakes.JPG&imgrefurl=http://annychih.com/round-trip-usa/yum-yum-yum-in-my-tum-tum-tum/&usg=__Wh8TM4HvTeZ0IocieVElDAOSF8M=&h=450&w=600&sz=311&hl=en&start=13&zoom=1&tbnid=rNQJdRi_zERwWM:&tbnh=101&tbnw=135&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://cdn.taste.com.au/images/recipes/sfi/2004/03/7678.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.taste.com.au/recipes/7678/classic%2Bcupcakes&usg=__Obf5rXGQxr-QoXYzOKEMU9rWR0c=&h=242&w=364&sz=34&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&tbnid=eQ2WaYejjArlzM:&tbnh=80&tbnw=121&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://annychih.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/12/09.12.06-Red-Velvet-Cupcakes.JPG&imgrefurl=http://annychih.com/round-trip-usa/yum-yum-yum-in-my-tum-tum-tum/&usg=__Wh8TM4HvTeZ0IocieVElDAOSF8M=&h=450&w=600&sz=311&hl=en&start=13&zoom=1&tbnid=rNQJdRi_zERwWM:&tbnh=101&tbnw=135&ei=6l_ETufhOe3SmAW72YDqCg&prev=/search?q%3Dcupcakes%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
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Thunderstorm asthma — be prepared this pollen 

season 

Grass pollen season, which runs from October to December each year, brings an increase in 

asthma and hay fever symptoms. It also increases the risk of thunderstorm asthma. For 

people with asthma or hay fever, especially those who experience wheezing or coughing 

with their hay fever, thunderstorm asthma can be sudden, serious and even life threatening. 

Clunes Primary School will implement a range of measures to keep our school community 

safe when the risk of thunderstorm asthma increases.  

Many of our staff are trained in asthma first aid, and we will monitor the Vic Emergency app 

to receive thunderstorm warnings, and, where appropriate, keep students indoors when 

weather forecasts identify greater level of risk.   

How you can prepare  
During pollen season, there are some things you can do to prepare and protect yourself and 

your family: 

• If your child has ever had asthma: talk to your doctor about what you can do to help 

protect your child from the risk of thunderstorm asthma, including updating your 

asthma action plan. Taking an asthma preventer properly and regularly is key to 

preventing asthma, including thunderstorm asthma.  

• If your child has hay fever: see your pharmacist or doctor for a hay fever treatment 

plan and check if you should have an asthma reliever puffer. These are available from 

a pharmacy without a prescription. 

• If your child has hay fever and experiences wheezing and coughing: it is important to 

make sure they don’t also have asthma. Speak to your doctor about an asthma action 

plan.    

• Where possible, avoid being outside during thunderstorms from October to December, 

especially during the wind gusts that come before the storm. Go inside and close your 

doors and windows. If you have your air conditioning on, turn it to ‘recirculate’. 

Protect yourself this pollen season – managing asthma and allergies matters. 

Remain vigilant for COVID-19 
It is important for students to manage any hay fever or asthma symptoms, as these conditions 

can produce symptoms such as fever, chills, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, runny 

nose, and loss or change to sense of smell or taste, which are similar to COVID-19 

symptoms. 

If your child experiences these symptoms in different or worse ways to their usual hay fever 

or asthma symptoms, medical advice should be sought.  

Find out more  
For more information, visit your general practitioner (GP) or visit the Better Health Channel. 

 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/thunderstorm-asthma
http://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/thunderstormasthma
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Working Bee -Sunday 27th October 2024   8.30-11am 

Yellow highlights below = not yet started/ not yet complete 

but started at the last Working Bee or during last term. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Repair a damaged Mini Whiteboard 

• Seal gap in windows in Art room. 

• Prune Protea tree 

• Leaves & Fairy Grass removal 

• Blown Fluoro lights in the Gallery need 

changing 

• Scrub out drinking troughs 

• Clear out the blocked Junior Playground drinking trough 

• Reattach loose brickwork in Courtyard 

• Library display support 

• Weeding- front of school- in the stones at the main gate/ front garden beds & in the 

grate at the front entrance 

• Weeding- within mulched garden beds in/ near Chook House 

• Remove sticky & other weeds from paving and concrete edges around the BER 

Building and Outdoor Learning Area 

• Mulch the garden beds that include areas under the almond trees, the rounds of logs 

and near the mound near the Junior Playground 

• Continue to whipper snip 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Please bring if you have:  
• Your Gardening Gloves 

• Wheelbarrows  

• Pruning gear 

• Shovels and rakes  

• Whipper snippers 

• Large ladder for various projects 

including gutters clean out and oiling 

the bell 

• If you don’t have anything just bring 

yourself! 

 



 
 

 

 

8  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

9  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voluntary Financial Contributions 

Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard Victorian curriculum and we want to assure you that all 
contributions are voluntary. Nevertheless, the ongoing support of our families ensures that our school can offer the best 
possible education and support for our students.  

We are asking that any families that are able to provide a financial contribution and have yet to do so please contact the school 
on 5345 3182 or email at clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au. Payment options are flexible and can be made as little and as often as 
you are able.   

The financial contributions of families ensure that we can: 

• Provide enhanced digital learning opportunities through Mathseeds, Mathletics, Reading Eggs and digital decodable 
readers.  

• Maintain sufficient class sets of books for students to develop their reading skills 

• Provide reader bags for Prep students 

• Supply headphones for individual student use 

• Expand our range of sporting equipment 

• Supply a school diary to each student 

• Ensure supplies of varied materials for art classes 

• Offer effective first aid for all students 

• Continue the Kitchen/Garden program to further develop the whole child 

We want to thank everyone who has supported the school so far this year, whether that’s through fundraising or volunteering 
your time. This has made a huge difference to our school and the programs we can offer. 

IT’S NOT 
TOO LATE! 

mailto:clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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  Mon 7-Oct 
FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 😊     
TERM 4 begins Monday 7th October          Book Fair arrives. See the flyer inside re dates for sales 

Tue 8-Oct Walk to School extra-curricular weekly activity begins again. Meet 8.30am at Queen’s Park 

Wed 9-Oct  Sonia – Early Learning Centre meeting                3.15pm staff CPR update           School Council Meeting 7pm                                                             

Thurs 10-Oct Newsletter-  (Newsletters home each fortnight, sent via email & placed on the school’s website)    

Fri 11- Oct Zone Athletics Sports   Book Fair begins today. Trading tomorrow (Saturday also from 10-12pm) 
B    

 Mon 14-Oct  

W
EE

K
 2

 Tue 15-Oct  

Wed 16-Oct   

Thurs 17-Oct Val begins Long Service Leave 

 Fri  18-Oct BINGO Night  – school fundraiser CANCELLED! 
      

W
EE

K
 3

 Mon 21-Oct School Captains visit to the Kinder 

Tues 22-Oct Student Support Group meetings begin 

Wed 23-Oct Student Support Group meetings continue 

Thu 24-Oct  

 Fri 25-Oct  
      

W
EE

K
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 Mon 28-Oct 5 /6 students MAV Mathematics challenge 

Tues 29-Oct K-P transition visit to school #1-  9-11am 

Wed 30-Oct Student Support Group meetings continue         Val returns from Long Service Leave 

Thu 31-Oct Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm 

 Fri 1-Nov Japanese Focus Day  
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 Mon 4-Nov CONFIRMED - Student Free Day- staff professional practice day- Writing & Sentral- Reporting foci 

Tue 5-Nov Melbourne Cup- Public Holiday 

Wed 6-Nov Finance Professional Learning 9.30-11.30am – Jesse & Sonia         Annual Snail Races event  

 Thurs  7-Nov Miss D begins Long Service Leave 

 Fri  8-Nov  
      

W
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K
 6

   
 Mon 11-Nov  

Tue 12-Nov K-P transition visit to school #2-  9-11am    Miss D returns 

Wed 13-Nov P-2 Earth Ed excursion         School Council Meeting 7pm 

Thu 14-Nov  

 Fri 15-Nov Swimming- whole school program begins #1 

 Sat  16-Nov CLUNES SHOW 
      

W
EE

K
 7

 Mon 18-Nov Pack EB trailer 

Tues 19-Nov Energy Breakthrough Training & gear set up in Maryborough 

Wed  20-Nov Energy Breakthrough 

Thu 21-Nov Energy Breakthrough  JSC  Meeting 1.10pm Glasses 4 Kids P-3 

 Fri  22-Nov Energy Breakthrough    Swimming #2 
     Mon 25-Nov  

W
EE
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 Tues 26-Nov K-P transition to school #3 - 11am-1pm 

Wed 27-Nov  

Thurs 28-Nov  

Fri  29-Nov Swimming #3 
      

 Mon 2-Dec  

W
EE

K
 9

 

Tue 3-Dec  

Wed 4-Dec  

Thu 5-Dec  

Fri 6-Dec Swimming #4 
 

   

W
EE
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Mon 9-Dec  

Tues 10-Dec State-wide Transition Day K-P 9-1pm & Yr 6-7 + Highview Transition Day 

Wed 11-Dec School Council Meeting 6.30pm  

Thurs 12-Dec Year 6 Graduation evening 

Fri  13-Dec Swimming #5 (last swimming session)  
     

 

W
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Mon 16-Dec 

 

Tues 17-Dec 

 

Wed 18-Dec 

 

Thurs 19-Dec CONFIRMED Final day for students for the 2024 school year.  3.00pm finish  

Fri  20-Dec CONFIRMED  Final day for staff for the 2024 school year. Student Free Day – Admin / Prof’ Learning day 

      Term 1 Cal Term 4 - Draft #2 Thursday 10th October 2024 

 

Planning to move away from Clunes Primary School in 2025? Please let us know as soon as 

possible as we consider workforce planning and class groupings for 2025. Thank you.  
 

 

 

Touns is reminding us 

to save our 10c Fruit 

Juice boxes as a JSC 

fundraiser. Jess and 

Logan at the Clunes 

IGA will help us with 

the deposits. Thank you! 

 

Photos from our phenomenal Year 6 

‘Unchartered’ Performance! (Wk 10 T.3) 


